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Early Learning and Child Care Act could be Hidden Gem in Speech from the Throne
“If it’s done right, the early learning and child care act could contribute more for New Brunswick’s self sufficiency and population growth than anything else in the Speech,” said Jody Dallaire, Executive Director of the New Brunswick Child Care Coalition. “Direct public funds to programs and non-profit public delivery should be part of the legislation to guarantee early childhood services that families can count on.”

Currently, more than two-thirds of New Brunswick’s child care is commercial—there is no coherent planning to meet community needs and no assurance that programs will be there for families from one day to the next. Planned, adequately funded programs delivered locally with community involvement have a proven track record of providing better access, creating conditions for high quality programs, and ensuring inclusiveness and affordability. 

Representatives of the New Brunswick Child Care Coalition will be looking to meet with representatives from the Department of Justice and the Minister of Social Development soon to ensure key quality principles are written into the proposed Act.
The government has also committed to a significant expansion of early childhood services by 2015 to ensure 20% of infants and 50% of children aged 2-5 have access to regulated programs, but “it needs to mandate that all of the expansion will take place in the non-profit and public sector.” 
The coalition is hopeful that the government will be responsive to assuming a greater role in planning and providing services since it is already piloting early childhood demonstration sites in four communities.
Parent fees for child care are high, averaging $488 to $522 a month. “There are subsidies for low-income families, but the majority are middle-income and don’t qualify,” Dallaire said. “It is critical that we move away from services that rely on parents’ ability to pay and provide a legislative assurance of direct, sustained funding to programs.”

“We are calling on the government to do what’s right and smart: end the piecemeal approach to child care by enshrining in legislation to build a publicly funded system of early childhood services that is high quality, affordable and accessible to all.”
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For information contact Jody Dallaire – 506-855-8977 (office); 506-961-1131 (cell)

The New Brunswick Child Care Coalition is a non-profit, membership-based organization that includes both organizational and individual members from across the province. The coalition promotes quality, universally accessible, non‑profit and publicly funded and regulated early childhood education and care, with trained and adequately remunerated staff, for all New Brunswickers who want or need it.
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